

Location: Tom Davies Square

Commencement: 6:10 PM

Adjournment: 6:32 PM

**Minutes** 

For the Operations Committee Meeting held Monday, February 3, 2014

#### **Committee Room C-11**

## **COUNCILLOR CLAUDE BERTHIAUME, IN THE CHAIR**

### Present

Councillors Berthiaume; Kett; Dupuis (Alternate Member)

### City Officials

Tony Cecutti, General Manager of Infrastructure Services; Paul Baskcomb, Acting General Manager of Growth & Development; David Shelsted, Director of Roads & Transportation Services; Guido Mazza, Director of Building Services/Chief Building Official; Darlene Barker, Manager of Compliance & Enforcement; Renee Brownlee, Supervisor of Collection & Recycling; Brigitte Sobush, Deputy City Clerk; Tanya Thompson, Deputy City Clerk

## DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST AND THE GENERAL NATURE THEREOF

None declared.

### **Consent Agenda**

# **Correspondence for Information Only**

C-1 Report dated January 22, 2014 from the Acting General Manager of Growth & Development regarding Enforcement of Fence and Hedge Height Regulations.

The following recommendations were presented:

OP2014-13 Dupuis/Kett: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury receive Operations Committee Consent Agenda Item C-1 for information only.

OP2014-14 Kett/Dupuis: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury direct staff to consider alternative approaches to regulating height of hedges and fences when the Zoning By-law is reviewed;

AND FURTHER THAT the fee structure for minor variances for hedge heights be reviewed.

CARRIED

### Regular Agenda

## **Managers' Reports**

Report dated January 17, 2014 from the Acting General Manager of Growth & Development regarding Recommendations from the Solid Waste Advisory Panel.

The following recommendation was presented:

OP2014-15 Kett/Dupuis: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury approve the amendment of the hours of operation at the Penage Residential Waste Depot in accordance with the report dated January 17, 2014 from the General Manager of Growth & Development;

AND THAT the City of Greater Sudbury approve a new curbside waste collection service for community centres not owned by the municipality in accordance with the said report.

**CARRIED** 

Report dated January 28, 2014 from the General Manager of Infrastructure Services regarding MTO Highway 17 Route Planning Comments – Sudbury to Markstay.

The following recommendation was presented:

OP2014-16 Dupuis/Kett: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury direct staff to forward comments to the Ministry of Transportation regarding the Transportation Environmental Study Report Highway 17 Route Planning Study from Sudbury (Southeast Bypass) to Markstay as outlined in the report dated January 28, 2014 from the General Manager of Infrastructure Services.

**CARRIED** 

<u>Adjournment</u>	
Kett/Dupuis: THAT this meeting does now adjourn. Time: 6:32 p.m.	CARRIED
Claude Berthiaume, Chair	
Brigitte Sobush, Deputy City Clerk	